
A Letter From The 
President

Dear Members,

I am writing to you to follow up on several 
recent issues.  In July we did have a problem with the 
CPR fish.  After further review we did award 1st place 
to the 54 inch fish caught by captain Greg Virga on 
Medicine Man. This fish had been announced as the 
leader for most of the day which may have resulted in 
fish being thrown back.  This incident will set the 
precedent for the future.  Going forward there will be 
ZERO TOLERANCE.  During tournaments the top 3 
fish in weight and CPR will be announced.  This will 
ensure we have a clear winner and possible contender 
is not thrown back. In the event there is no clear 
winner the board of directors will decide what to with 
the prize money.  There will be NO REFUNDS.  This 
issue is a learning curve for all of us and I apologize 
on behalf of the club for any confusion.  We will 
continue to do our best to be fair, unbiased and 
impartial.  

We have also received negative feedback 
regarding not having the MOMC scale and live tank 
set up at the Muskie Bash.  The muskie bash is NOT 
an MOMC event nor do we sponsor the event.  We 
are happy to help in any way if the chairperson of the 
muskie bash would like our assistance in the future.

We ask for your suggestions on solutions to 
problems.  There is not perfect anything so we ask 
our members to help us work out issues as they arise.  
With todays technology director David Antzcak and 
secretary Corinne Skinner have worked hard to get 
the club website and facebook page available for 
information and feedback.  Our directors could use 
some positive feedback, they are genuinely trying to 
do a good job.  Stop chastising them every time 
someone finds a flaw and instead command their 
efforts and time!   

In the future we will be sending out more 
surveys to club members to see what they would like 
from the club.  I appreciate you taking time to read 
this and encourage everyone to participate and help 
when they can!

Sincerely,

Brad Smith MOMC president


